Draft liaison statement to ITU-T SG9 from VQEG

VQEG meeting, May 2001

VQEG has received a liaison statement concerning COM9-D14, which is a proposal of an invisible

marker method.

VQEG thinks this proposal should be discussed directly at SG9 for the following reasons.

1. The studies in VQEG are mainly in the viewpoint of correlation with perceptual quality

assessment. This document is a proposal of a method to estimate PSNR, and it does not directly

propose a perceptual quality assessment model, but the proposed method is rather a framework

that can incorporate any vision-modeling filter if necessary. The focus of VQEG studies is the vision

model itself. Therefore, this proposal is out of the scope for VQEG studies.

2. VQEG has already advanced its study significantly focusing on the three areas of FR, RR, and NR.

The proposed method is based on embedding of invisible markers into video signals, and does not

exactly fit into any of the areas. If the method is to be included in the study, the study areas would

have to be reconfigured again. This would lead to a large delay in the work, which should be

avoided.

3. The target of RRNR tests of VQEG is secondary distribution. The target of this proposal is

contribution and primary distribution, and it is out of scope for VQEG.
